SouTHERN UNION PrODUCTION COMPANY
POST OFFICE BOX 808
FARMINGTON, NEW MEXICO 87401

OcToBER 30, 1964

New MExtco O)L ConseRVATION COMMISSION
1000 Ri1o Brazos RoaD
Aztec, New Mexico

ATTENTION MR. E. C. ARNOLD
Dear MR. ARNOLD:

THIS 1S IN REFERENCE TO THE SOUTHERN UN1ON PRODUCTION COMPANY'S
No. 1-31 FEDERAL WELL, (WHICH IS A DUAL COMPLETION) LOCATED N UNIT
LeTTER N, SEcTion 31, TownsHip 30 NORTH, RANGE 11 WesT, SAN JuaN
County, New Mexico.

DURING OUR RECENT CONVERSATION CONCERNING THE SOUTHERN UNION
ProbpucTioN ComMpANY No. 1-31 FEDERAL, IT WAS SUGGESTED THAT WE APPLY
FOR RELIEF OF SHUT=IN ON THE UNDES!IGNATED MESAVERDE PAY ZONE.

EXCESSIVE WATER ENCROACHMENT WHEN THE WELL 1S SHUT IN CAUSES
PRODUCTION PROBLEMS WHEN WE TRY TO PRODUCE THIS SIDE OF THE WELL.
THE UNDESIGNATED MESAVERDE 1S NOW PRODUCING 292 mcr/D wiTH 38
BARRELS OF WATER PER DAY. WE FEEL THAT IN LESS THAN 700 DAYS THE
UNDESIGNATED MESAVERDE WiLL BE IMPOSSIBLE TO PRODUCE.

|, THEREFORE, REQUEST THAT THE SOUTHERN UN1ON ProDucTION COMPANY
No. 1-31 FEDERAL UNDESIGNATED MESAVERDE PAY ZONE BE RELIEVED FROM
FURTHER SHUT—IN UNTIL THE ABOVE MENTIONED PAY ZONE IS DEPLETED.

YouRs VERY TRULY,

\\SOUTHERN UNION PRODUCTION COMPANY

\\, W v\,:/xzo .&;\W\S\

VeERNE ROCKHOLD
JR. ENGINEER
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cc: BiLL VANDERSLICE
VaL RiPPER




